
-----Original Message----- 
From: Macleod, Carol [mailto:cmacleod@ucsd.edu]  
Sent: Thursday, August 04, 2016 8:32 PM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov> 
Cc: cadinolfi@japanesegarden.com 
Subject: CC 2035 Testimony 
 
 
Planning and Sustainability Commission, 
 
I am writing to you today to request that the Portland Japanese Garden’s 1963 panoramic view be 
added to the Central City Scenic Resources Inventory of protected views.  The Portland Japanese 
Garden should be allowed to restore and then protect its original panoramic view.  The Garden is 
designed specifically around an expansive panoramic view encompassing the rose gardens in the 
foreground, the downtown skyline in the middle-ground and the Cascades in the far-ground.  This view 
is critical to the healing experience of beauty and tranquility that is at the heart of the Garden’s value 
to our community.   
 
I am a volunteer docent at the Portland Japanese Garden and have guided many hundreds of guests 
through the Gardens over the past several years.  The view enjoyed at the time the garden was 
designed, and in its early years, is vastly less panoramic today.  The design of this world-class garden 
was focused on the view that is rapidly disappearing behind the trees.  We once enjoyed not only Mt. 
Hood views, but also views of Mt. St. Helen, Mt. Adams and the dramatic Portland skyline. 
 
The Portland Japanese Garden is the best Japanese garden outside of Japan!  It is a world-class 
treasure for our community.  Our community is currently making a $33,500,000 investment to make 
sure it continues to serve future generations as a world-class garden and cultural center.  Please 
protect the view that is so essential to its beauty and tranquility.   
 
Carol L. MacLeod, Ph.D 
Professor Emerita, UCSD 
12604 NE 40th Ave 
Vancouver, WA 98686 
 


